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they can, now and throughout their lives. 
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Welcome 

 

A warm welcome back, we hope you had a lovely Christmas and New Year.  The children (and staff) have settled 

well and are looking forward to the term ahead.  As always we will keep you up to date via letters home (for trips, 

please keep the trip information section for your records), newsletter, website (all newsletters available here) 

and text messages.   

 

If you have any class based queries/issues in the first instance please do see your child’s Teacher.  If a discussion 

with the class Teacher has not resolved the query/issue then your next port of call will be to see the School 

Leader (Mrs. Shynn).  Hopefully by this stage your concerns will have been addressed, however should this not be 

the case Mrs. Shynn will refer the concern to Mrs. Grainger.  Please do follow the guidelines above.  If in doubt 

please do contact the office who will be happy to take a message and deliver it to the correct person. 

Class/Pupil based query/concern 

Please see your child’s 

 

CLASS TEACHER 

If your query/concern is 

unresolved after seeing the 

Class Teacher then please 

make an appointment to see 

 

MRS SHYNN 

 

If Mrs. Shynn is unable to 

resolve your query/concern 

then she will pass the 

information to  

 

MRS GRAINGER 

 

Mrs. Grainger will then 

contact you to discuss next 

steps 

 

 

Menu Change 

 

Next Thursday & Friday we will be swapping 

over the lunch menu.  So on Thursday we will 

have fish fingers/pizza and on Friday we will 

have the beef tortilla. 
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Attendance Matters 

Our attendance is recorded in line with the Education Welfare guidelines.   

Whole School Attendance to Date: 96.87% 

Congratulations to Year 1 who achieved top attendance last week with 

99.55% 

 

Parking 

 

We are working closely with the Parish Council and Isle of Wight Council to help reduce the amount of cars 

parking along Station Road but we can only achieve this if our parent community use the facilities in place. 

 

 Please see below guidelines to help ease parking congestion: 

 

 Please do use the drop off/pick up scheme.  We have worked tirelessly to provide a system which 

takes away the need to park in Station Road so do please try to use this where possible. 

 Should you wish to park and walk your child into school, please do use the bottle bank.  The gates will 

be unlocked by 8am and locked by 8.40am.  At the end of the day the gates will be unlocked by 

2.30pm. 

 On Friday the gate will be locked at 9.40am to allow for Collective Worship 

 

If you have any queries or concerns, please do contact the school office where we will be happy to help. 

 

PE Information 

 

This half term pupils in Years 3-6 are taking part in cross 

country training as part of their P.E lessons.  These will 

happen on Fridays. 

 

Can we please ask that these children bring warm, old 

tracksuits and suitable running shoes on Fridays?  A carrier 

bag to take their muddy clothes would be good too.  Many 

thanks 

Open The Book Dates 

 

Monday 22nd January 

Monday 12th February 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Year 4 Swimming 

 

Please remember to pack your child a healthy snack for after 

swimming.  Unfortunately we cannot visit the vending machines, so 

please do not give your child any money.  Many thanks  



 3 

Collective Worship Dates 

January 

12th - Year 2 sharing 

19th - Gold book/Gold tickets 

26th - Year 1 sharing 

February 

2nd - Gold book/Gold tickets 

9th - Achievements 

23rd - Gold book/Gold tickets 

March 

2nd - Year 6 sharing 

9th - Gold book/Gold tickets 

16th - Year R sharing 

29th - Easter service at church 

April 

20th - Gold book/Gold tickets 

27th - Year 5 sharing 

May 

4th - Gold book/Gold tickets 

11th - Year 4 sharing 

18th - Gold book/Gold tickets 

25th - Achievements 

June 

8th - Gold book/Gold tickets 

15th - Year 3 sharing 

22nd - Gold book/Gold tickets 

29th - Year 2 sharing 

July 

6th - Year 1 sharing 

13th - Achievements plus Year R 

sharing 

20th - Leaver’s service tbc 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

DATE EVENT 

 

January 31st 

March 21st 

May 2nd 

June 13th 

Parent Forum 

2pm 

2pm 

2pm 

2pm 

 

Dates For Your Diary 

January  

16th Y4 swimming 

23rd  Y4 swimming 

30th Y4 swimming 

  

February  

9th Last day of half term 

19th Back to school 

20th Y4 swimming 

27th Y4 swimming 

  

March  

1st World Book Day 

13th World Book Day at school 

29th Last day of term 

  

April  

16th Back to school 

  

May  

7th May Day 

25th Last day of half term 

  

June  

4th Back to school 

  

July  

5th Year 6 Portsmouth Cathedral 

Service 


